
 

 UNION PACIFIC RAILROAD 

1400 W. 52nd Avenue, Unit 1259 

Denver, CO 80221 

Amber L. Stoffels 

Manager I Industry and Public Projects  

Engineering 

P 720-243-0759 

E amber.stoffels@up.com 

November 11, 2024 

 

State of Washington 
Utilities and Transportation Commission 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 
Lacey, Washington 98503 
 

RE: UTC Docket TR-240783 –Petition to Modify Warning Devices at Thurston Avenue East (US 

DOT 807857V) 

  
Dear Utilities and Transportation Commission: 
 

 

This letter serves to confirm that Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) does not support the petition for 

the following reasons:   

As mentioned to the City of Olympia in email correspondence dated 5/24/2024 (attached on 

separate page), a Diagnostic Meeting was requested and a preliminary engineering reimbursement 

agreement was requested, along with instructions to submit a formal inquiry into Union Pacific Railroad’s 

Contact Center for Public Project. None of these actions were taken by the City of Olympia.  

 Moreover, the MUTCD Section 8A.05 was referenced in this correspondence, which requires an 

Engineering Study be performed when determining an appropriate traffic control system. 

 

Very truly yours,  
 
 

      
 

Amber L. Stoffels 
Manager I Industry and Public Projects, Engineering 

 
 
cc: Nick Petersen, UPRR Contractor (npetersen@benesch.com) 
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Petersen, Nicholas

From: Petersen, Nicholas

Sent: Friday, May 24, 2024 8:19 AM

To: mmoore@ci.olympia.wa.us

Cc: Stefan Krastev; Amber Stoffels

Subject: 807853T Olympia Avenue Northeast & 807857V Thurston Avenue Northeast

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Mr. Moore 

 

Hello and good morning! 

 

I have been corresponding with Stefan regarding the City of Olympia’s request to switch both of the referenced 

crossings from Yield to Stop signs.  

 

When this occurs, an Engineering Study (Diagnostic Meeting) is required with all stakeholders. Please reference 

the MUTCD Section 8A.05. This references a Federal Guideline from the USDOT/Federal Highway Administration. 

 
 

With that said, and given the proposed work, the following need to be completed to advance the City’s project. 

• Submit a formal inquiry request via UPRR’s Contact Center portal for Public Projects. Link here. 

• A preliminary engineering/ reimbursement agreement for the general estimated amount of $30,000. 

i. The rationale of this stems from Union Pacific’s Public Project Manual  (screenshot below). 
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Please let me know if you have any other questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Nick Petersen 

402-672-1463 

Nick Petersen  
Public Project Representative 
 

npetersen@benesch.com  

direct: 402-475-6618   mobile: 402-672-1463     
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The information contained in this message may be privileged, confidential, protected from disclosure or subject to copyright/patent protection. If the 
reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or an employee or agent responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, you are 
hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in 
error, please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your computer.  

 


